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Newsletter Distribution  
Please sign up at www.MPUE.ca to receive email updates 
about the English Ukrainian Bilingual Program and  
Manitoba Parents for Ukrainian Education  news and up-
coming events !                                                                                          

Fall /  Winter 2014  
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2014 -15  

MPUE Events  

 

Santa Claus Parade      

Saturday, November 15, 2014 

- 4:00pm  
 

Grade 5 - Legislature field 

trip 

 Thursday, November 20, 

2014  
 

Grade 6 - 3-day Language 

Camp at  

University of Manitoba 

 Wednesday, April 29 to Fri-

day May 1, 2015 
 

Grade 8 - 4-Day Venture to 

Vegreville trip 

 May 7 to 10, 2015 
 

Grade 4 - Leo Mol and Greek 

Cultural Trip   

Wednesday, May 13, 2015 
 

Grade 7 - Human Rights and 

Aboriginal trip 

April 2015   

Date to be confirmed 

 

Please check our website for 

news and events. 

www.mpue.ca

EUBP Schools   

Bernie Wolfe Community 

Chief Peguis Junior High   

East Selkirk Middle            

H. C. Avery Middle                     

Happy Thought          

Mackenzie Middle              

Oak Bank Elementary          

R. F. Morrison Elementary                  

Ralph Brown                  

Smith -Jackson             

Springfield Heights               

Springfield Middle  

If your school has news, events or information that you would like to share in our MPUE Newsletter, 

please send them to our office (mpueinc@mpue.ca) and weõll include them in our next newsletter.    

Next Deadline: February 1, 2015  

Did you read the Newsletter Contest:  What anniversary is the EUBP celebrating this year?   

Email your answer to mpueinc@mpue.ca (subject: Newsletter Contest) by December 1, 2014 for a chance to win.  

Join us for the 2014 Santa Claus Parade 

Saturday November 15, 2014 
2014 will mark the 6th year that MPUE has entered a float in Winnipegôs Santa 
Claus Parade.  The ñSnow Queenò is a based on the Hans Christian Andersen 
story that is beloved by children in Ukraine and all around the world.  The event 
is a great way to promote our English-Ukrainian Bilingual Program (EUBP)  and 
EUBP students and their families have a special opportunity to join in and walk 
along side the parade route.   

Saturday, November 15, 2014  

Block party starts at 4:00pm 

Parade begins at 5:00pm.   

 

We are looking for volunteers 
(who are good with power tools) 
to help   re-assemble the float on 
Tuesday, November 11, 2014.  
Please let us know via email at 
mpueinc@mpue.ca if you are able to help and would like more details. 

Folklorama  2014 
Thanks to all our volunteers at the Ukraine - Kyiv Pavilion at Folklorama.  The MPUE 

sponsored children's activity area was enjoyed by many families. Here you could put on a 

great mustache and òbeó Taras Shevchenko in our photo booth!   

We couldnõt do it without you!   

Special thank you to Jeff Kozak, (grade 6, 7 & 8 EUBP teacher - Oakbank) for his 

leadership as the Ukraine-Kyiv Pavilion Co-ordinator.  We also thank the many EUBP 

teachers, current students and alumni that offer their time and talents to make the 

pavilion a success.  What a wonderful community!  

Congratulations to Greg Udod - Adult Ambassador for the Ukraine- Kyiv Pavilion on 

his inauguration as Folklorama's 2015 Ambassador General! Greg has been actively 

involved with MPUE for many years and is a strong supporter of the English-Ukrainian 

Bilingual Program. Grade 8 & 9 EUBP students of the past 11 years will know him as 

the tour guide on the MPUE annual Venture to Vegreville. Please join us in 

congratulating him on achieving this honour!!  



 

35th Anniversary of the English-Ukrainian Bilingual Program   

 MPUE 2014 - 2015 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
MPUE ADVISORY 

COMMITTEE 
 

Lesia Szwaluk    

Dr. Denis Hlynka  

Iryna Konstantiuk    

Helen Mayba   

Nataliya Sovinska   

Greg Udod   

Ken Romaniuk    

Honorary Solicitor: 

Martha Chuchman 

This year marks 35 years that the English-Ukrainian Bilingual Program has been offered in  

Manitoba Public Schools! 

Watch for some special events planned to celebrate thirty-five years of the program, the many suc-

cesses of our students, alumni and graduates.   

If you (or someone you know) are alumni of the English-Ukrainian Bilingual Program,  we want to 

make sure you are invited to a Bud, Spud and Steak night in early 2015.  

visit our website at www.mpue.ca  
Click the link to sign up for our email updates. 

You can also find us on facebook! 

President ς Paulette Monita   

RF Morrison/ HC Avery 

Vice President Internal ς Jared Mickall   

RF Morrison/ HC Avery 

Vice President External ð Tami Kowal-Denisenko 

Springfield Heights/ Chief Peguis  

Treasurer ð Barb Thiessen 

RF Morrison/ HC Avery 

Recruitment & Public Relations ð Crystal Bergeron 

Ralph Brown School 

Secretary ð Dorothy Miller 

RF Morrison/ HC Avery 

Members at Large:   

Katherine Fong, - Ralph Brown School;  Natasha Holmes - RF Morrison; , Pamela Iwanchysko - Smith Jackson/ 

MacKenzie Middle School;  Mary Ellen Klippenstine - Oakbank Elementary/ Springfield Middle School;  

Christine Omeniuk, - Springfield Heights/ Chief Peguis;  Lisa Radlinsky - RF Morrison/ HC Avery  

Dayna Roszmann - Happy Thought/ East Selkirk Middle School, Nicole Slota - Bernie Wolfe School 

Immediate Past President ð Susan Zuk 

 
In recognition: of their  years of  

dedication to the English Ukrainian  
Bilingual Program and their long service on the board 

of  directors of MPUE.   

Susan Zuk  

Greg Udod   

Mary Jane Wasney  

Thank you for all your contributions!  

ɼʷʢʫʻʤʦ! Thank You!  



 

Taras Shevchenko  EUBP Art Exhibit  

Thank You For Your Support  

MPUE would like to THANK and acknowledge the following organizations for their outstanding financial support for the 2013-14 yearõs EUBP student 

events and special art project.  Without their assistance we would not be able to offer the many arts, cultural and educational experiences to our 

students. 

      

 

 

The Catholic  
Foundation  

 

La Fondation  

Catholique  
Manitoba Labour and Immigration  
Multiculturalism Secretariat 

Left: June 2014  Osvita Banquet  

 

Right: September to November 2014  

-  Carpathia Credit Union Branches 

Taras Shevchenko: 200th Celebration Through Art  

The six art panels were exhibited all over the province, at the Manitoba Legislature, Canadaôs National Ukrain-
ian Festival in Dauphin, the Ukraine-Kyiv Pavilion at  Folklorama, Rainbow Stage for Ukrainian Day at the Park 
and are the Carpathia Credit Union Branches throughout Winnipeg.  This impressive display is the result of the 
artistic efforts of over 600 students enrolled in the English- Ukrainian Bilingual Program.  Watch for the series to 
be visiting your school soon. 

MANITOBA COMMUNITY SERVICES COUNCIL INC. 

Winnipeg - July 2014:   Manitoba Legislature 

http://www.gov.mb.ca/index.html

